
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO THE BOARD: 

 

SUBJECT: General Manager’s Report  

DATE: September 6, 2018  

FROM: John Winkler, General Manager 
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A. INFORMATION/EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS:  

1. A final update on the “Dam Fun Contest” the District held in celebration of the grand opening of 

Flanagan Lake. The photo contest recently ended and we’re amazed at the level of public 

engagement. More than 200 people entered the contest for a chance to win some incredible prizes. 

Members of the public voted for their favorite photo, casting more than 11,000 total votes. Prizes 

were donated by the following sponsors we cannot thank enough: FYRA Engineering, HDR, Inc., 

Olsson Associates, McArdle Grading Company, and Cabelas. 

 

B. PERSONNEL/MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS: 

1. The District received its Loss Summary rating from our Workman’s Compensation Insurance Carrier 

and the District received a .91 mod.  Anything below a 1.0 is good and this rating will result in a 14% 

savings in premium costs over last year. 

 

2. A historic occasion, as the Western Douglas County Trail is the first CE3 signed and approved 

project by NDOT under “Assignment.” Assignment is a big improvement in the process for NDOT 

and we worked very closely with them to get our project moved forward.  This is our NEPA 

(National Environmental Policy Act) approval, which is a significant step along the process of any 

project with federal funding. Our project received a CE (Categorical Exclusion), which is a lower-

level review due to the relatively limited impacts of the overall project. This has been several years in 

the making by many people and partners.  

 

3. The District received a very nice letter of appreciation regarding Flanagan Lake and the District’s 

work in making our community and state better. You all do great work every day and it’s nice to see 

the public recognize it. The letter is attached.  

 

C. REPORT ON PURCHASES – CONSTRUCTION SERVICES, PROFESSIONAL 

SERVICES AND PERSONAL PROPERTY: Pursuant to Board direction, the report indicating 

construction services, professional services and personal property purchases from the month of August 

2018 is attached for your review. Please review this report and contact me if you have any questions. 

 

D. CURRENT AND ON-GOING PROJECTS – P-MRNRD LEGAL COUNSEL: A copy of 

current and on-going projects for District Legal Counsel, Husch Blackwell, as of August 13, 2018, is 

attached for your review. I would ask each Director to review this report. If you have any questions, 

please feel free to contact me. 

 
E. PAPILLION CREEK WATERSHED PARTNERSHIP REPORT: The Papillion Creek 

Watershed Partnership Subcommittee used the regularly scheduled Partnership meeting time as a 

scoping workshop for the Papillion Creek Watershed Stream Degradation Study. The next meeting is 

scheduled for September 27, 2018.    



 
 

 
  



 
 



 
 

  





 



 
 

 


